Glen Cove Swim Club
Phase 3- COVID-19 Operating Procedures 2020

Hours
· Daily from 12 pm- 8 pm
· Closed for 30 minutes every 90 minutes to accommodate deep cleaning and disinfecting of high touch surfaces
· Swim times will be for 90 minute increments
Reservations
· Reservations can be made for deck space for free swim.  Each FAMILY will sign up for ONE deck space (regardless of family size).  Deck spaces are numbered, and map is attached so you can choose the location on the deck you wish to sit/set your belongings.  
· For those that wish to have increased social distancing or dedicated lap swim time, there will still be two reserved lanes that can be reserved per family.  The lanes are 5 and 6 (ladder access) and to reserve your spot in these lanes you must sign up for spot 15 (lane 5) or spot 16 (lane 6).  There are no number restrictions for the number of people in a lane if they are from the same family.
· The baby pool will be open for ONE FAMILY at a time for children under the age of five and is listed as deck space 17 on the Sign-Up Genius.
· Reservations must be made on the Sign-Up Genius by 10 pm the night before you wish to swim.  No same day sign-ups are available. Links for Sign-Up Genius will be available on our Facebook page and on our website: www.glencoveswimclub.com.  
· Each family (per property address- not individual member) may reserve one time slot per day. 
· The names of all family members must be listed in the required comments section of the Sign-Up Genius form and have a valid membership pass. Anyone not listed or who does not have a pass will be denied entry. 
· When signing up on the Sign-Up Genius, the exposure form must be completed and each member must be free of fever, COVID 19 symptoms and known exposure in order to reserve the slot.  We appreciate your honesty with this in order to keep the pool open and safe for all. 
· Walk-ins MAY be available if there are unreserved deck spaces.  If you are able to walk in, you will be required to fill out the form confirming that you are free of fever, COVID 19 symptoms and have no known exposure in order to enter the pool.
· No guests.  Only members may sign up and gain entrance to the pool at this time. We hope to allow guests when restrictions ease in future phases.  If you have a regular child care provider that would like to be able to bring your pass holding children to the pool, please contact membership director Shannon Czzowitz at Shannon.czzowitz@gmail.com for accommodations.
Entering the Pool Area
· Masks covering the nose and mouth MUST be worn upon entering the pool deck for everyone two (2) years of age and older.
· Social distancing of 10 feet is required while inside the pool facilities (on deck, checking in at the lifeguard table, and while swimming).  
· Passes must be shown to the guards (but will not be collected) and they will log the time you arrived.
· Once you have checked in with the guard, please move directly to your deck space.  You may set up your own chair if you brought one or lay out your towel and set your belongings.  There will be NO GCSC chairs, tables, or furniture during this time, but your own may be brought.
· Once you are settled in your deck space, face masks may be removed.  Anytime you have to leave your box other than to get in the pool, face masks must be worn (when going to the rest room, approaching the lifeguard desk, entering/exiting the pool house, etc.)
Swimming
· Pool toys and rafts are NOT permitted (noodles, dive rings, water spray devices, etc.) and there will be no communal toys kept at the pool this year.  Toys MAY be brought into the baby pool since it is one family at a time, but all toys and belongings must be collected as you leave or they will be thrown away.  We do NOT have a lost and found this year.
· Wearable personal flotation devices (life jackets/arm floats) may be used by those in the water, and kick boards (brought from home) may be used by those in the water. If these devices are used, they cannot be shared outside of your family.  
· Each swim slot is open for 90 minutes.  There will be a 10 minute break at the 40 minute mark and NO swimming for anyone will be allowed at this time. 
· Food is NOT allowed on the pool deck.  Water may be brought in non-glass containers.  The snack bar will be closed.  During your 90 minute time slot, you are welcome to step outside the pool deck to eat at the picnic tables outside the gate if you wish.
· The diving well area will be open, but social distancing is required.  Please make sure you are maintaining a 10 foot distance between persons while waiting in line for the diving board.
Thank you for your patience as we work to find a solution that meets the needs of the majority of the community, while also adhering strictly to the health and safety guidelines laid out by the state.  
All of these guidelines are subject to change as we find what works, what doesn’t, and as the guidelines from the state changes.  Thank you for your patience and flexibility at this time.  We are thrilled that we are able to open at all this year, as we know many pools were not, and we take this responsibility seriously.
Sincerely,
Glen Cove Swim Club Board of Directors
